
 
Title: Off-Base Drinking Water Well Sampling near Naval Base Kitsap (NBK) Manchester 

The Navy is conducting drinking water well sampling near NBK Manchester beginning in June 2023. The sampling 
is for certain per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), which may be present in these drinking water wells due 
to past use of firefighting foam or other PFAS-containing materials, on base. Although your property is within the 
sampling area, the Navy will not need to sample your drinking water. Our records indicate your property located 
at <<ADDRESS>> either uses public drinking water or does not have a drinking water well. 

If our records are incorrect, and you access your water from a well either on your property or from a shared well, 
the Navy would like permission to sample your drinking water well at no cost to you. You may schedule a drinking 
water well sampling appointment by calling 1-855-PFAS-MCR (1-855-732-7627) and leaving a message with your 
name, property address, and telephone number. 

We also invite you to attend an Open House on Tuesday, June 13, 2023 any time between 5:00 pm and 7:00 pm at 
Parkwood Community Club located at 3045 Madrona Dr SE, Port Orchard, WA 98366. We will have informational 
displays about this sampling along with representatives from the Navy, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, 
Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry, Washington State Department of Ecology, Washington State 
Department of Health, Kitsap County Public Health District, and Manchester Water District available to answer 
questions you may have. 

We are committed to keeping the public informed of the Navy’s drinking water well sampling program. For more 
information, please visit our website at: https://www.navfac.navy.mil/manchesterpfas. 

 

https://www.navfac.navy.mil/manchesterpfas.com

